
 

Unity Academy Primary Newsletter 
29/11/2024 



Your weekly roundup of all things years N -6! 

 

A message from Mrs. Shaw 

 

Another busy and fun week at Unity this week. So let's see what has been going on! 

Teaching and Learning 

Y4CBL were very focused when I popped in to see them this week. They were working hard 

on their times tables! In fact the only child who realised I was there was Oliver who said a 

big hello! The rest of the class were trying their very best with Times Tables Rockstars all in 

preparation for the Multiplication Check later in the year. Mrs Bass in Y4JB was talking to the 

children about the outcome of their recent arithmetic checks. I heard her say how proud she 

was of them as they were making brilliant progress. Well done Year 4! 

Reception children continue trying their hardest with their writing. They are learning their 

phonics sounds and then have to hear sounds in words. They have to remember what they 

look like and then think about how to form them correctly. I sometimes think we forget how 

hard writing actually is. I have attached a picture of Theo's writing below. He tried so hard to 

write his own ingredients list for making a gingerbread man, bless him! 

Year 3 have had their Stone Age week this week. The children have absolutely loved it as we 

fully immersed them in Stone Age times on Tuesday with our visitor, Clud. He talked to the 



children about the Stone Age times and what it was like to live then. The children even got 

to handle historic artefacts. Yesterday the Year 3 parents were invited in for a Stone Age art 

session which was really hands on and we had lots of positive feedback from them 

afterwards. A few of the pictures I took are below. In assembly this morning the children 

held up their art work which pleased Miss Ayers and Mr Cooper as they are our Art and 

History Heads of Curriculum, so they enjoyed seeing their subjects profile raised. 

I told Year 6 that I was grumpy with them this morning because they had been tasting cakes 

this week and had clearly forgot to send me an invite! The children blamed poor Mr Tomes 

who simply had nothing to do with it! :-) Anyway, they are looking forward to baking their 

own cakes soon following a World War Two recipe. I'm sure they won't forget me next time! 

Our RRS behaviour curriculum was delivered in classrooms this week due to us having a 

visitor in assembly to talk about the Elf Run we are doing for Brian House on 17th December 

- please dig deep as we are raising money for this very worthy charity! Our Behaviour 

Curriculum this week focused on 'Belonging' and being kind and including others. 

Understanding how to treat each other with kindness and respect is so important especially 

from a young age so that we know how to do this as adults - ready for entering the world of 

work. I was very pleased to hear from Mrs Bateman in assembly that her class have really 

worked hard on making sure everyone felt that they belonged! Next week we will move onto 

knowing how to 'Support others' using the story 'Giraffe is left out' by Sue Graves. It is a 

lovely short text that explores the feelings of various animals in the classroom of being “left 

out”. The actions against Leopard eventually occur to Giraffe, who realises how upsetting it 

is to be excluded from a group. This builds on our work about belonging this week. 

Pantomime Trip 

Please ensure you have returned your child's permission slip and paid via ParentPay for our 

upcoming Panto trip. We have heavily funded this trip out of school funds so really 

appreciate everyone's contributions. Thank you. 

EYFS Nativity 

Nursery and Reception will be holding their annual Nativity on 16th December. Year 1 

children will support by being the choir. If you would like to come and watch, please return 

your slip to request tickets. Due to the space available, we have to limit the people attending 

so can only offer 2 tickets per child and these are available on a first come, first served basis. 

Diary Dates 

We have recently shared our Autumn 2 diary dates with you so that you can see what is 

coming up. Christmas Lunch was added to ParentPay this week for those children who 

don't normally have a school dinner. If you would like your child to have a school dinner 

on 17th December, please pay via ParentPay by Thursday 5th December at the very latest! 

Thank you 



• 5th December  - Final date for paying for a school Christmas Dinner 

• 6th December  - SEND Drop-in. Please come along to talk to our SEND team if you 

have concerns about your child. Thank you 

• 9th December  - Y1, Y5, Y6 Christmas pantomime - Lowther Pavilion (Snow White)  - 

Please pay via ParentPay 

• 10th December  - Rec, Y2, Y3, Y4 Christmas pantomime  - Lowther Pavilion (Snow 

White)  - Please pay via ParentPay 

• 10th December  - Choir perform at the BMS Christmas Festival at the Winter Gardens. 

Tickets are available from the box office now. 

• 12th December - Nativity dress Rehearsal. 

• 12th December  - Scouts Christmas Fair - After school. 

• 13th December  - 9 – 9:45am  - Reception Curriculum/ Reading Parent Session. 

• 13th December  - 2:15 – 3pm  - Reception Curriculum/ Reading Parent Session  - 

same as morning session. 

• 16th December  - 9 – 10am - EYFS Nativity. 

• 16th December  - 2:15 – 3pm - EYFS Nativity. 

• 17th December  - Elf Run  - your child will have brought home a sponsor form. 

• 17th December  - Christmas Jumper Day. 

• 17th December  - Christmas Dinner Day. 

• 18th December  - Christmas Party Day - Your child is invited to wear their Christmas 

Jumper. 

• 19th December  - Individual Santa Visits (N-Y4). Classroom visit for Y5/6. 

• 20th December  - Staff Panto  - for Year 5/6 children only. 

• 21st December  - School closes for the Christmas Holiday. 

• 6th/ 7th January - INSET Days - School closed for children. 

• 8th January  - School reopens to children for Spring 1.  

And finally ... 

This weekend I am meeting my family in Manchester to celebrate a few birthdays and then it 

looks like Evie has got her way and Christmas will hit the Shaw household as we put the 

Christmas Tree up on Sunday. Have a great weekend everyone! 



 

 

 



 

1 - Theo tried so hard with his writing this week. Look at how amazing it is! He is really trying to hear the sounds when 
writing! 

Community Information 

 



 



 

2 - Daniel- Junior is in this performance and he is so excited about it! Go along and see him! 

 



Contact us! 

 

If you wish to contact a teacher within school please use this link Parental Messages / 

Queries (Non-urgent). and we will get back to you. This form should be used rather than 

contacting an individual teacher email address as we can then ensure that you are 

responded to in a timely manner. Messages will be passed on and dealt with as quickly as 

possible. Our aim is to respond to you within 48 school working hours. Please note that this 

may not be checked during teaching hours and so please do not add anything urgent e.g. 

about your child being collected by someone else at the end of the day. If you have an 

urgent message or query, please contact the school office on 01253 355493. Thank you.  

Attendance 

 

                                                 Attendance %                            Late marks 

                                       

• RHH                                           99.46                                             5  

• 1CL                                            94.40                                              7  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScPRye5jcTVzU72m-BSUuV4CFrkDDCBfgKamNvw05xfcZDc5Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScPRye5jcTVzU72m-BSUuV4CFrkDDCBfgKamNvw05xfcZDc5Q/viewform?usp=sf_link


• 1MT                                          87.50                                              9  

• 2BH                                           89.58                                              2   

• 2AP                                           88.51                                              5  

• 3KG                                           93.69                                            15  

• 3HB                                           95.00                                            15  

• 4JB                                            90.99                                              3  

• 4CBL                                         98.73                                            16  

• 5TT                                           93.64                                              5  

• 5NO                                          93.10                                            11  

• 6MB                                         91.67                                              3  

• 6VA                                          94.83                                              7  

Keeping children safe! 

 



 

 



Celebrating Culture and Difference 

 

 

On Saturday 30th November Christians celebrate St Andrews day - the patron \Saint of 

Scotland. Click here to learn more 

 

On Sunday 1st of December Christians celebrate the first day of the season of Advent Click 

here to learn more 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/school-radio/articles/zfs9bqt
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/42182268
https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/42182268


Nursery 

 

This week we have been learning all about road safety. We have read the story ‘Super Cats 

Road Safety.’ We have spoken about the rules of the road and have role played how to cross 

the road correctly. The children have created their own traffic lights, used the tuff tray and 

characters to reenact crossing the road. The children have enjoyed using the plasticine to 

help strengthen their hand muscles and have been counting objects and saying the final 

numer   

Reception 

 

This week, we have made gingerbread men with the children. They have loved following a 

recipe and rolling out the dough ready to use a cutter on. The children have been excited to 

talk to any adults about what they have done and have even written their own shopping list 

of ingredients. 

In R.E. we listened to the Nativity story from the Shepherd's point of view and learned all 

about a Shepherd's job. The children didn't think they would like the job because they 



wouldn't have liked to sleep on a hill! It all linked in with our Nativity performance and we 

continue to work with the children on learning their lines and practising the songs. We are 

sure you will love it! 

Have a great weekend everyone! 

Year 1 

 

Another fantastic week in Year 1! 

This week we have been reading the book 'Hello Winter'. We have been focusing on verbs 

this week, identifying them in sentences, using widgets to support our sentence stems and 

even writing our own sentences using verbs and illustrating them! The children have done a 

fantastic job this week, we are very impressed.  

In Maths we have moved on to geometry where we have been looking at 3D and 2D shapes. 

We have been identifying shapes in our environment and creating 2D robots! The children 

have shown excellent knowledge and applied it well to their tasks.  

In Geography we have been looking at capital cities and identifying different human and 

physical features. Miss Tench was so impressed with the children's observational drawings! 

In History we have continued to learn about the Gunpowder plot. We have done our own 

reenactment of how the Gunpowder plot was stopped. Miss Lee was so impressed with the 

children's retainment of knowledge and their amazing acting skills... definitely some future 

actors and actresses in our classes! We are loving how engaged the children are and how 

much they are loving this topic! 

We are looking forward to another exciting week in Year 1.  



Have a lovely weekend, Miss Lee and Miss Tench :)  

Year 2 

 

What another fantastic week Year 2 have had!! 

In English we have started reading a new story called 'VLAD and the great fire of London' The 

children have been really engaged in this book and have loved writing character descriptions 

all about VLAD the flea. In math the children have been working really hard and learning 

how to exchange when adding and subtracting. In science we have been exploring with the 

material metal. In Geography the children have been learning about the word 'climate' and 

looking at what the climate is like in Iceland. In DT the children have been practicing their 

sewing skills and on Monday 2nd December we having a parental engagement session 



where we are inviting 1 adult in per child to come and take part in making Christmas 

decorations using sewing skills.  

Year 3 

 

What a fantastic week we have had in Year 3! 

This week has been all things Stone Age; from learning about what they wore to where they 

slept and what they ate, we have been fully immersed! On Tuesday, we had our Stone Age 

day where Clud (the iron age man) came to talk to year 3. We did a quiz, took part in a 

foraging game and even threw 'spears' at deer and mammoth!  

We have designed Stone Age clothing for the three eras of the Stone Age - please test us on 

these! 



We have created a 3 course menu out of foods they would have eaten during the early Stone 

Age! 

We looked at real artefacts from the museum! 

Year 4 

 

We have had a busy week in Year 4!  

We have been writing short sagas in English for the Young Writers competition. The children 

were so imaginative and worked very hard on trying to get their stories to as close to 100 

words as possible. 



In History, we have looked at Roman bathhouses and even turned our classroom into one ! 

We were so impressed with how the children got into character. I think we have some future 

actors in Year 4 ! 

Reading Books 

Please can you check if you have any of school's reading books at home and return them to 

your child's class teacher as we have some children who have lost books at home. 

Times tables 

Next week we will be focussing on the 6x tables. Please help your child to practise at home. 

Have a restful weekend.  



Year 5 

 

Well, it is getting closer to Christmas and there's lots going on. Two weeks to Christmas 

jumper Day and two weeks until the Elf Run. Please get your children's forms signed and the 

sponsor forms filled in for these worthy causes. 

 

In English last week we were continuing to read The Demon Headmaster and the whole of 

year 5 produced some excellent writing when writing a secret report on the headmaster and 

the strange goings on in the school. 



Year 6 

 

This week we have had a delicious DT lesson: tasting a range of cakes considering texture; 

appearance and even smell to help us decide on the best combination of ingredients.  In 

science we are continuing our investigations into 'light' and have been using torches to 

create shadows, explore reflections and consider how periscopes work. 

In maths we have completed a range of practical fractions investigations to consolidate our 

previous learning before going on to develop our understanding of equivalent fractions, 

finding the simplest form and to compare and order a range of fractions. 

Please can we ask that children bring a coat to school each day now that the weather is 

getting colder.   



Star of the Week 

 

RHH - Ivy - For being enthusiastic and remembering all the actions to our Nativity songs 

1CL -  Mia - For your efforts in your learning this week- producing some fantastic work and 

being so helpful in the classroom. 

1MT - Jay - For the positivity and smiles you bring to 1MT! 

2BH - Xenia - For working extremely hard on her writing and producing some amazing 

independent work. 

2AP - Wynter-Rose - For always having a positive attitude towards learning and being a 

kind friend. 

3KG - Nevaeh - For her fantastic attitude towards our Stone Age week this week! 

3HB - Denae-Rose - For working extremely hard and having a very positive attitude! 

4JB - Caden - For being a fantastic new member of 4JB. Welcome to Unity! 

4CBL - Poppy - For being such a helpful member of the class 

5TT - Sophia - In DT she was in charge of organising her group to follow her plan and she 

supported her team to achieve this. 

5NO - Holly - For writing a fantastic report in English. 

6MB - Reece - For your kindness and caring attitude to other students and staff. 

6VA - Lyla - For a big jump in accelerated reading - fabulous progress, Lyla 



School Uniform 

 

Revised policy from September: From September our uniform is changing. The decision was 

made following consultation with children, parents and staff. Large numbers of people 

shared their thoughts for the options given and the vast majority voted for a change to some 

aspects of our uniform.  

As a reminder, please have a look at the list below and make sure your children are correctly 

dressed for both the school day and PE. To request items of uniform please click here and 

complete the short form. We will do our best to meet your needs, stock permitting. 

Nursery Uniform 

• Black sweatshirt with logo 

• White polo shirt 

• Black trousers, tracksuit bottoms or skirt 

• Black shoes if wearing trousers or skirt or Trainers (preferably black) if wearing 

tracksuit bottoms. 

Primary uniform - All students should wear: 

• Black V Neck school jumper with embroidered Unity Academy logo - this item is 

compulsory! 

• Plain White Shirt or blouse  

• Plain black socks or tights  

• House Badge (Provided by the academy initially, replacements can be purchased 

from the academy)  

• All black footwear with no identifiable markings. If this footwear is a boot it must be 

no bigger than ankle length.  No crocs! 

Students have a choice of: (students must wear one of these)  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdF7Q9Ntq7SzZWidVsLYVESZGJYH1p85LhY0ojDDbYTr3hScQ/viewform


• Plain black tailored skirt  

• Plain black trousers or shorts (tailored type, not tracksuit bottoms/ jeans)  

• A Black Blazer with the Unity logo is optional  

P.E. Kit  - Red polo shirt    Black shorts         Black socks         Black Pumps 

Summer Uniform 

• Red check dress with white ankle socks 

• Black short trousers  

If your child has outgrown any uniform items and they are in good condition, please do 

send them into school where they can be added to our supply for other parents to access. 

Thank you 

 

 



Lunch time menu for this week 
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